
 

GENERAL CIRCULAR NUMBER 2023-014 

DATE:   March 17, 2023 

TO: Heads of State Agencies and Human Resources Directors 

SUBJECT: SCS Restructure 2023 – Updates to Workflow Processes 

 

As detailed in General Circular 2023-013, State Civil Service will implement a new set of divisions 
focused on specific subject matters and functions. These divisions are aimed at delivering 
effective and efficient consultation to state agencies to better serve the needs of our 
stakeholders: agency leaders and human resources community.  
 
The new divisions will require logistical changes in the way agencies are currently working with 
SCS. Effective March 20, 2023 agency requests and workflow processes will be handled by the 
designated division as stated below: 

  

Byron P. Decoteau, Jr., Director 

Post Office Box 94111 

Baton Rouge, LA 70804-9111 

225.342.8274 

scsinfo@la.gov  

civilservice.la.gov 

 

https://www.civilservice.louisiana.gov/files/general_circulars/2023/GC2023-013.pdf
mailto:scsinfo@la.gov
http://www.civilservice.la.gov/
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While the list of processes and workflows listed above does not serve as an all-inclusive list of all 
agency and/or employee requests, SCS is confident that this list of processes will serve as a guide 
in knowing where to route requests under the new divisions. If your agency is unsure of where 
to route a request or need assistance with general questions, the HR Program Support Division 
will serve as a point of contact to assist in routing requests to the most appropriate division. 
 

Agency Assignments  

Agency Assignments/Contacts can be found here: 
https://www.civilservice.louisiana.gov/files/divisions/Agency Assignments.pdf  
 

SCS Website 
The About Us menu will soon have a list of each of the new divisions with information about the 
functions located under each division as well as the staff dedicated to that division.  
 
SCS will host a Human Resources Community Touchpoint on Tuesday, March 21, 2023 at 9:30 
am to present the new divisions and speak to the various initiatives SCS plans to implement in 
the near future.  
 
Should you have any questions prior to the Human Resources Community meeting, please 
contact SCS Chief Operating Officer Nicole Tucker at (225) 342-8264 or SCS Deputy Director Chris 
Deer at (225) 342-8272. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
s/Byron P. Decoteau 
Director 
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